	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board Monday 2nd September 2013; 18.00; Colintraive Hall.


	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain ; Sandra Wilson (SW); Jim McLuckie (JMcL); Colin Boyd (CB); Alex McNaughton (AMcN)  
 
	

	In attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS); Mark Chambers (MC); Sara Maclean (SMcL).


	

	Apologies:
	There were none.
	

	Forest Officer post:
	The board unanimously supported the continuation of MC’s appointment beyond the probationary period.
	

	Election of Office Bearers:
	CDS will continue as chair at present but not beyond the current year; there was a need for succession planning and JMcL would therefore act as vice-chair over the next year. As a result of RS’s planned retirement, SW would carry out company secretary duties in addition to those of minute secretary and CB would become the treasurer. 
	

	Resignation of Board Members:
	Jim Wilson and Sadie Dixon-Spain had resigned as board members. CDS thanked them for their service.
	

	Previous minutes:
	Adoption of the minutes  of meetings held on 8th July 2013 and 11th August 2013 was proposed by JMcL and seconded by CB.

	

	Confidential addendum:

	An account of two confidential items is contained in an addendum to this minute.
	

	Accounts:


	Electronic payments were authorised by CDS and JMcL. The current balance was £107k.


	

	HIE:
	RS had circulated a letter responding to HIE’s indication that they would not continue DO support unless there was immediate social enterprise benefit. 
	

	Policies:
	SW had started working on draft policies.
	SW

	Recruitment:
	RS would appeal to the membership by e-mail for director volunteers .
	RS

	Stronafian FO’s Report:
	MC

· requested that the drop box should be used to share certain files with the forest stakeholders; CDS would create a consultant folder to facilitate this.
·  sought clarification on the confidentiality or otherwise of the tenant’s identity. The board did not consider this to be confidential but RS would investigate further.

· reported that he had met with the consultants who would produce the development plan.

· had planned a community meeting on the 13th September to seek the opinions of the community regarding the development of the forest.
· was preparing an application to the Seed Corn Fund for a feasibility study on access to the chambered cairn. 

· reported that the Community Wind Turbine feasibility study was starting and should be completed in two months.

· had contacted the relevant landowner to discuss forest access issues in relation to livestock and the new Gun Club site and reported back that fencing would not be an option and that gates must therefore be retained.

	CDS
RS



	Warmer Colglen:
	SMcL reported that she was in the final three weeks of the project and would circulate a copy of the final report to the board for comment. The decision on funding the proposed next project was due on 13th September 2013. The community meeting for “Are WeReady?”  was planned for the 26th Septemeber 2013.SMcL would make a presentation to A&B Health and Wellbeing Partnership to get funding for emergency generators and she and RS had also been providing support to Sue Read for Glendaruel Hall funding applications.

	

	Matters arising:
	Colintraive Path/Shop/ Parking 
No progress
	

	
	Glendaruel Hub Group:

RS asked if the report of the exercise conducted by Donald Walker was available; CDS said it was in the dropbox.

	

	
	Hydro Scheme:

A joint application for Community Turbine Feasibility and Desktop Study of potential Hydro sites had been submitted to CES  for £10k (£9k Turbine and £1k Hydro)
	

	
	Cowal Way

Catriona Phillips had completed her report and placed it in the dropbox. JMcL would now send out the report. 
	JMcL

	
	Housing Needs Survey

 RS had asked Derek Logie to send the results of the housing needs survey in electronic format for the files. There had been no response and she would try again. 
	RS

	
	Correspondence
None.
	

	AOB
	AMcN reported that he had met Campbell Cameron, the NP employee with responsibility for high speed broadband within the park. This issue will be pursued by AMcN with RS.
SMcL requested that the password for internet access be made available to Colintraive Hall users; this was approved.
The meeting ended at 20.30

	

	Future Meeting:


	 The next meeting was arranged for Sunday 22nd September 2013 at 14.30 in Glendaruel Hall and subsequently re-arranged for Monday 23 September commencing 4.00p.m.

	

	ADOPTION:    
	Proposed:
 Jim McLuckie
                             
	

	
	Seconded:
Colin Boyd
	

	
	SIGNED:  

Charles Dixon-Spain
       
	

	
	Chairman:
 Charles Dixon-Spain
 
	

	
	DATE:       
23 September 2013
	


